GOOD AFTERNOON, EVERYONE!!!

I TRUST WE ARE ALL WELL AND KEEPING OUR "SOCIAL DISTANCE"!

AS SOME OF YOU KNOW, OUR TOWNSHIP HALL HAS BEEN CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC OVER THE LAST COUPLE WEEKS AND THE CLERK, TREASURER AND I HAVE BEEN CHECKING EMAILS, MESSAGES AND THE LIKE.

WE DID HAVE A SHORT MONTHLY MEETING (OPEN TO THE PUBLIC WITH NO ATTENDEES) ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 1ST AND PAID THE BILLS AND WENT OVER A FEW ITEMS WITH OUR CLERK, TREASURER AND MYSELF PRESENT AND PHONE CONFERENCES WITH OUR TWO TRUSTEES.

WE HAVE **CANCELLED THE APRIL DDA MEETING** DUE TO THE VIRUS; HOWEVER, I WANTED TO LET YOU KNOW THAT OUR BUDGET WAS APPROVED IN MARCH, 2020 FOR THIS YEAR.

AS SUCH, THE ROAD COMMISSION WORK HAS BEEN SIGNED OFF ON AND I WANTED YOU ALL TO KNOW THAT BENNETT DRIVE WILL BE DONE. IT WILL HAVE SCRATCH COURSE/CHIP SEAL WITH 500 TONS OF 13A ASPHALT PAVING APPLIED; CRS2M EMULSION APPLIED, 34CS SLAG AGGREGATE APPLIED, FOG SEAL AND PAVEMENT MARKINGS....WITH A TOTAL COST TO THE TOWNSHIP OF \$62,660.00. HALF WILL BE PAID BY THE TOWNSHIP; HALF BY THE DDA (\$31,330 SHARE).

SO ENJOY YOUR SPRING AND EMAIL ME WITH ANY COMMENTS/CONCERNS...

"STAY HOME & STAY SAFE"

MARK FULKS, P.E., SUPERVISOR PERRY TOWNSHIP